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The Inglewood Ladies Rest Rooms 

and Plunket Rooms were in the 

fund raising and planning stages 

from 1935 and were finally built as 

a Centennial Memorial in 1940 with money raised by a Ladies committee 

with help from both the Inglewood Borough and County councils. In 

1972 the Red Cross Rooms were added 

thanks to a Inglewood RSA public appeal. 

Now 75 years after being built they are 

getting a major upgrade to again best 

serve the community. 

After a long time of planning and 

arranging funding it has been a very quick 

start to the renovations at the rooms. 

These long awaited renovations started on Monday 19 June and the 8-12 week project will maintain the original 

exterior of the building but a rearranged internal floor plan will enable both Plunket and the Red Cross to better 

meet the current needs of their clients. It is an exciting development that will include accessible toilet facilities, 

and a 26 m2 meeting room that will be available for hire to other groups in the community. 

While the build is on, Inglewood Plunket Clinics are continuing as booked. Plunket didn’t get a chance to let many 

of their clients know before it started and wish to advise that they have temporary premises in a room 

at Inglewood Top 

Kids on the corner 

of Cutfield and Kelly 

streets. A reminder 

of this location will 

be included in the 

text that is now sent 

to families the day 

b e f o r e 

a p p o i n t m e n t s . 

Plunket appreciates 

this support from 

T o p  K i d s  i n 

providing this venue 

and local staff 

Anthea and Suzanne 

are looking forward to catching 

up with you. If your child doesn't 

currently have their next Plunket 

visit already booked please call 

Plunket Hub on 7695453 and a 

appointment can be booked in. 

While funding has been obtained 

for the main renovation costs 

Plunket have a wish list of items 

as yet unfunded, should anyone 

wish to support Plunket in this 

way please call Lisa at the 

Plunket hub 7695453. 

Inglewood Ladies Rest Rooms Upgrade (Anthea Brown) 

Above: Simply named Below: As it currently looks Bottom: The temporary clinic at Top Kids 
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I often think that the world takes political 

correctness a step too far. Some of the things 

that we read about are way over the top. A few 

days ago I read that the London Underground is 

about to change its announcements at the ‘tube’ 

stations. Travellers will no longer hear the 

familiar introduction to announcements, “Good 

morning ladies and gentlemen” as some people 

may feel excluded from the greeting. It is to be 

replaced by, “Good morning everybody”. That 

should fix it, and make ‘everybody’ happy. 

As the World shrinks and people move from 

country to country so much easier than it used 

to be, it brings out problems that were not an 

issue in the past. When we came to New 

Zealand some thirty-odd years ago it would 

have been easy to seek out British people to 

feel ‘at home’ straight away. That defeats the 

object of immigration to a new country. We 

got involved in local clubs and groups to 

integrate into the society as quickly as possible, 

and become ‘one of the locals’ and blend in. 

Yeah – I know that my accent still gives me 

away, but I can’t do much about that. 

Julia Gillard, who was Prime Minister of 

Australia, got it pretty well right. She told the 

immigrants and refugees that she welcomed 

them to the country, but that they should 

accept the Australian way of life as it is. Too 

many people move to a new country to get 

away from an oppressive way of life and then 

try and make their new country as much like 

their old country as they can. 

 

Food for thought, eh? 

Shade-by The River 
The sun is shining today on the back 

of some real winter weather. Those 

contractors that have been working 

in the abysmal elements deserve a 

huge thank you, also thanks 

volunteers who are there to help in 

times of need: Fire Brigade, Police, 

Red Cross or even the friendly 

neighbour offering up hot water, 

power and a cuppa. 

A timely reminder to make sure you 

have your ‘Get Thru’ ready so you 

are prepared for any situation, power 

cuts to natural disasters.  

To the ‘pillocks’ who damage parks 

around the area, grow up! If you want 

to wreck something do it on your  

own land, have respect for our 

community.  

Phillippa Peters Editor 
 

Lions Fert Orders Friday 28 July 

Lions Book Fair Donations 

Seed Savers Network Point 

RSA Badges (Letters from 

Home back in stock)$10.00 

McGillie/Pumpkin Books: $15.00 

Printing/Photocopying/Booklets 

(Stapling/Colour): Up to A3 

Local Artists Gift Cards: 5.00 

Fun Ho! Toys/Souvenirs 

AA Guides/Brochures/Cards 

Available at: 

Inglewood Information Centre 

Fun Ho! Toys/Moa Mail 

7567030 (25 Rata Street) 

Moa Mail is a free 

fortnightly 

publication delivered 

to all households in 

the Inglewood 

District. 
 

Printed by The  

Inglewood 

Development Trust. 
 

Office 25 Rata Street 

(Inglewood 

Information Centre) 
 

Circulation 2800 
 

The Moa Mail can be 

viewed on the web at 

www.inglewood.co.nz 

and on Face Book 
 

News and Advertising 

Contacts: 
 

Editor 

Phillippa Peters 
 

Office Phone 

06 7567030 
 

Fax                                                                                           

06 7567864 
 

Email 

moamail@funho.com 
 

Office Hours 

Daily 10.00 am to 

4.00 pm 
 

Points and views 

expressed are not 

necessarily the views of 

The Inglewood  

Development Trust 

Editor’s Comments 
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Congratulations to Ann Aitken on scoring a hole in 

one on Wednesday June 21 on the 10th hole. This 

is Ann’s fifth time for a hole in one and there are 

many of us would like to know how to do it once! 

Top Cat: Congratulations to the winner Jill Forbes 

and runner up Judith Van Kooten. Ladies Top Dog: 

Congratulations to the winners Jane Shearer and Jan Dew with runners 

up Sue Summerfield and Karen Bruce. 

Men’s Top Dog Competition: Congratulations to Merv Dew and 

Jermaine Martin on winning this year's Top Dog. Runner's up were 

Andrew Castles and John Christini. Under Dog went to Shaun Gower 

and Simon Barrett, runner's up were John Burgess and Willy Wilson. 

New Zealand 

Golf has just 

a w a r d e d 

I n g l e w o o d 

Golf Club the 2018 NZ Women's Masters Interprovincial 

tournament to be held in April. It will be held over a one 

week period with 56 top representative players from all 

over New Zealand.  

When NZ Golf inspected the course they were very 

impressed with everything, especially the sponsors signs, 

rose gardens, new Augusta 10th bridge, manicured golf 

course and the facilities. 

The Course Superintendent Mark Kennard, is excited 

about the opportunity to showcase the course and to be 

able to bring it to an even higher standard.  

The club president, Basil Dodunski, says that the 

Inglewood golf club is extremely proud and thrilled for 

the club to be recognised for this event. The tournament 

will give the club and course huge recognition and a high 

profile not only in Taranaki but New Zealand wide and is 

due to the efforts of the committee, course 

superintendent, green staff and in no small part to the 

support of the sponsors and the many volunteers involved 

with the club. 

Golf News  (Debbie Oulsnam) 

Volunteer Fire Brigade News (Peter Van Koppen) 

On the first of July the New Zealand Fire Services and all Rural Fire 

Brigades merged to form a new organisation called: Fire and Emergency 

New Zealand (FENZ). This merger is part of a big review of the legislation 

and the structure of the New Zealand Emergency Service and it brings along a change in 

funding and a change is some of the activities FENZ is allowed to perform. The old Fire Service 

legislation has been in place since 1975 and since that legislation the role of the Fire Services has 

changed. The new Emergency Services legislation has been created to cover the various tasks FENZ 

is called out for like car crashes, weather events and Hazardous substance incidents. The Fire 

brigades across New Zealand have been turning out to these incidents for a long time but they 

were only partially covered in the old legislation.  

For the Inglewood volunteer fire brigade members not much has changed yet since the first of July. 

We still turn out to help our community when the siren goes off. We still train every Monday 

evening from 7.00 till 9.00 pm. We still enjoy each other’s company and comradery as we turn out 

for emergencies or as we attend social functions. 

Finally we would like to remember one of our past members, Ernie Patterson, who recently passed 

away. We acknowledge the contribution he made to the fire service and the community. He will be remembered. 

Above: New logo 

Below: Old logo 

Above: Mark Kennard, course superintendent 
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Durham WI News (Maureen Bunn) 

For our July meeting the President Valma Hirst 

arranged a visit to the Waitara Bin Inn Shop. Owner 

Paul Gundesen agreed to open up later for our 

fourteen members. There are 39 individually owned Bin Inn 

shops throughout New Zealand. Waitara will courier products 

and are now working on online orders too, very impressive. Paul 

advised us on various points before introducing Michelle Yandle, 

a Canadian teacher (who married a local) who now is involved in 

the business with Organic Healthy products, with classes, 

cookbooks etc. She has life-sized cut-outs of herself in other 

shops around New Zealand. Dried fruits such as goji berries, nuts and Dutch goodies are the most popular. They 

also stock borax to make slime for kindy kids and maize cornflour for playdough. Taties are a new craze. Members 

then shopped quite happily to try some new spices etc. Paul was thanked and given a gift. We then moved to John 

and Janice Woodhead’s home for the meeting proper. 

Thought: “There is no love without forgiveness, and there 

is no forgiveness without love”. Roll Call: Funniest Holiday 

Souvenir made us laugh. 

Valma reported the hospital dolls were well received. 

There was a great collection of beanies and slippers for the 

new project for North Taranaki Federation for 

Schools. Birthdays for Janice Woodhead and Peggy Topping. 

Request form Nola Koch for Daffodil Day grocery items 

and cooking etc. next month. The hosts were thanked for 

the lovely supper and thanks for the car drivers. 
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Sparky Visits Norfolk 

School  
(Karen Schumacher) 

As part of our Purangi kiwi project 

education outreach programme once 

yearly we organise a visit to schools from Sparky the one 

legged kiwi. 

Sparky lost his leg after it was caught in a gin trap as a 

juvenile and has been cared for since then by Robert 

Webb and team at the Whangarei Native Bird recovery 

centre. 

Sparky’s visit always causes a great buzz of excitement and 

this year he visited Norfolk and New Plymouth’s St 

Joseph’s as well as making flying visits to Huirangi and 

Francis Douglas schools. 

Other key environmental groups are always keen to jump 

on board with our two day programme showcasing 

activities ‘all about kiwi’– thanks this year to: Taranaki 

Regional Council, DOC, Taranaki Kiwi Trust and 

Rotokare. A huge thanks must 

also go to Greymouth 

Petroleum; without their 

sponsorship Sparky’s visit 

would not have been possible. 

This is a great way to connect 

the next generation with kiwi 

and appreciate what a truly 

unique and special bird we 

have as our national icon.   

Left: Norfolk School students 

getting up close and personal 

with Sparky the kiwi. 



Volunteers Needed (Pat Julian) 

Lions News (Viv Adamson) 
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The Inglewood Lions New Year is underway with plenty of projects coming up. Inglewood Lions are 

currently running the annual fertiliser drive. Orders need to be made and in by 28 July with the 

proposed delivery date being 5 August. Daffodil Day is being held on Friday, 25 August. 

A book fair is being planned for 14 October. Any books, DVD’s, CD’s, magazines and more can be 

dropped at 9 Hinau Street, Fun Ho! Toys or ring Wendy on 756 6538 to arrange books to be picked up.  

Inglewood Lions Christmas Parade is being held on Saturday, 9 December. Give your clubs plenty of time to start 

planning and to create a float for the parade. Inglewood is renowned for one of the best Christmas parades in 

Taranaki. For further information on the Inglewood Lions, contact Peter Winter on 752 0167 or Dwayne 

Schimanski on 027 8865 933. 

If you have been down past the pool or visited the TET Stadium recently, you 

will have noticed the signage for the proposed Mini Putt Golf Course on the 

corner. This indicates that planning is well underway on this exciting new 

development, however, before construction starts, there is one important 

stage of the overall plan which needs to get underway as soon as possible. 

There is a need to start recruiting volunteers to help manage the complex during 

opening hours. Because the profits will be recycled back into the community, local 

groups such as pre and primary schools, sports and health groups, etc., will be asked to 

form a roster to man the office. However, there are many Inglewood residents who are 

no longer involved in pre or primary education due to their families moving on, but who 

could be interested in becoming part of the management team on either a daily, weekly, 

or even a once a month basis.  

It is envisaged two person supervisory teams who in quiet periods could take it in turns 

to try their skills against the course record, so if you, or you and your partner or friend 

would like to be a part of this exciting new Inglewood sporting fund raiser, call into Fun 

Ho! Toys and enter your contact details, etc on the board at the counter. Are you 

recently moved or retired to Inglewood and looking to make new friends or develop a new interest, then we might 

just have the answer for you on how to become a vital part of our community at minimal/no cost. 

Have a question – give Pat Julian a call on 7567590, but an information function for volunteers will be held before 

construction starts. Inglewood Community Mini Putt Charitable Trust. 
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2017 Annual Rural Ball (Karen Eichstaedt) 
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We Have Moved!!!! 
 

Depot at Kaimata Sawmills/Office at 28 Rewa Street 
 

We Do All Electrical Work 
 

Including Farm Work and White Ware Repairs 
 
 

Thank you to our clients for their patience 

during our move, we are now on track again and 

ready for your electrical work 
 

Phone 7567538 or 027 471 5659 

Prompt Friendly Service 

On 27 May The Annual 

Rural Ball was held at 

the Inglewood Town 

Hall. This years theme 

was Vintage so the 

town hall suited the 

theme. We were also 

grateful to Fun Ho! 

T o y s / I n g l e w o o d 

Heritage Centre for 

giving us some old 

photos which we 

projected onto a large 

screen at the back of 

the stage. This had a 

dramatic effect and 

everyone enjoyed looking 

at the old photos. 

Neil Rook brought out his 

old vintage car which was parked at the main entrance so most 

people enjoyed having their photo taken by the car. 

As the dancing for the Ball is old time sequence ballroom most of 

the people attending the ball had previously attended several weeks 

of fun lessons in preparation for the ball. Everyone had a great night 

with pre dance drinks and nibbles a  band and full supper. 

A small volunteer committee runs the ball which is put on for 

anyone that wants to have an occasion to dress up and enjoy a fun 

night. So that everyone has a chance to revise their dancing skills 

there will be two after ball dances the first one being on 22nd July. 

A l l  a r e 

welcome. 

Contact Karen 

on 

021 0472403. 
We have moved! After 

working from our shop on 

Rata Street for the last 22 years we have now sold 

the building to Taranaki Electricity Trust. However 

it is still business as usual and we now have a depot 

at Kaimata Sawmills and an office at our home, 28 

Rewa street, Inglewood. 

We will still be doing all Electrical work including 

Farm work and white ware repairs just as before. 

We would like to 

thank our clients for 

their patience and 

support during our 

move, we are now on 

track again and ready 

for your Electrical 

work. Please ring the 

s a m e  n u m b e r , 

7567538 or 027-471- 

5659 for the same 

level of friendly service 

and attention to detail. 

McGregor Electrical On The Move 
(Brian and Adrienne McGregor) 



This was held in President Maureen Bunn’s home, Inglewood. The Aspirations were recited. 

Apologies received from Betty Wisnewski and Margaret Jordan. Our new member  (ex Kaimata) Dorothy Hart was 

formally welcomed. Birthday for Rolance and Alison. Motto: All those who hate speeding tickets – raise your right 

foot. Roll Call: Something I don’t want to throw away. 

2018 Handcraft Competition Schedules will be copied. 

Some members did beautiful knitting for neo natal. Eileen 

will deliver same. Also beanies for Federation project for 

schools. Eileen won the raffle. A carload will attend the 

luncheon invite to Lower Mangorei. A generation 

donation was given to Daffodil Day for their grocery 

raffles. Discussed our birthday luncheon outing Maureen 

to check availability at noon and enquire about having a 

little meeting afterwards on 7 August. We were very 

lucky to have Graham Robinson from Inglewood Lions as 

guest speaker to share details of their fantastic project of 

the mini putt golf course to be started soon near the 

swimming baths. They have a 33 year lease of the land 

from council and with the usual support from this 

community the 18 holes have already been sponsored at 

$1,000 per hole for five years. The local clubs will be 

encouraged to run events for their own profit the 

$105,000 cost has almost been reached. There will be 

new public toilets, more parking, BBQ’s, tables 

etc. Hopefully all ready for next summer. Graham was 

given a gift and a small donation and thanked for giving of 

his precious time on a lovely afternoon. Maureen and 

Rolance served afternoon tea. 

Norfolk WI News (Maureen Bunn) 

Almost 800 years of service for 

Women’s Institute Members at 

our recent Annual General Meeting for North Taranaki 

Federation of Women’s Institute the following women 

were presented with membership service badges. 60 

Year Service: Margaret Ritchie, Kaimata; Viv Thorby, 

Tikorangi . 50 Year Service: Val King, Lower Mangorei; 

Alison Petitt, Tikorangi. 40 Years and Plus: Margaret 

Leak, Tarata (48 Years), Fay Cowley, Lower Mangorei 

(45 Years); Lorraine Yateman, Lower Mangorei (43 

Years); Elsie Morgan, Lower Mangorei (42 Years); Helen 

Hocken, Tarata; Janice Mossop, Lower Mangorei; Shelly 

Young, New Plymouth Central; Lee Ross, Lower 

Mangorei. 38 Years: Alethea George, Tarata. 20 Years’ 

Service: Viv Adamson, Durham; Rosemary Chilcott, 

Tikorangi; Laurel Aitken, Tarata; Valma Hirst, Durham; 

Christine Gyde, Durham; Dorothy Enright, Tarata; 

Carol Keith, New Plymouth; Edna McCaul, Waitara; 

Christine Miller, Durham; Valerie Young, Durham. 

Also receiving a good service badge in recognition for 

her dedicated service to Women’s Institute was 

Lorraine Yateman of Lower Mangorei. One of these 

badges are presented to a member each year for their dedication and going the extra mile for Women’s Institute. 

Badges are presented to members each year for their services to this organisation. If anyone would like more 

information about Women’s’ Institute please email rosewoodtwo@xtra.co.nz. 
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Above: Nola Verry, Dorothy Enright and Maureen Bunn 

cutting the cake 

North Taranaki Federation WI AGM (Dorothy Enright) 

mailto:rosewoodtwo@xtra.co.nz


Community Board News (Kevin Rowan) 

Crop Swap (Jayne Bright) 
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Winter has arrived, even though we have had 

few frosts, the produce keeps ripening, citrus 

trees are laden, along with tamarillo, and time 

to harvest water chestnuts. Come along and 

enjoy the abundance that we all contribute 

too. If it’s your first time to Crop Swap bring along any 

homegrown surplus, eggs, baking, honey, fruit, veges or 

anything homemade to swap, these are just a few ideas of 

what to bring. Come along at 10.00 am to set-up have a 

cuppa and look at what surplus other Crop Swappers have 

brought.  

The next Crop 

Swap wi l l  be 

Saturday 29 July. 

Gold coin donation 

appreciated towards 

Waitoriki Hall funds 

and cuppa is 

included. Contact 

Jayne on 7566192 if 

you have questions. 

Deputy Mayor Richard 

Jordan was presented 

with a certificate of 

appreciation by Karen 

Moratti at a recent Inglewood Community Board 

meeting. The award was made by the National 

Community Boards Executive committee as a result 

of Richard’s 18 years service to community boards in 

the New Plymouth District Council area. Well done 

Richard.  

As you can see from the dress code it was a 

surprise to Richard. 

The vacancy on the Inglewood Community 

Board is currently open. Nominations close on 

25 July at 12.00 noon. Voting papers will be 

delivered by 29 August with voting closing on 

20 September. 

I encourage anyone with an interest in the 

local community to consider standing for the 

Community Board. Nomination forms are 

available from the Inglewood Library as well as 

the Civic Centre in New Plymouth, or online, 

or by phoning the Civic Centre on 7596060. 

Should you wish to talk to a current member 

of the board please call Kevin Rowan on 

7567607, Jenny Bunn on 027 2703803, Karen 

Moratti on 027 2515287 or Marie Pearce on 

7567977.  

Left: Deputy Mayor Richard Jordan receiving his 

certificate from Karen Moratti. 



Gardening With Sue From Hammer (Sue Marsh) 

Red Cross Volunteers Lunch (Liz Finnigan) 
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Inglewood volunteers who work to meet many different needs in 

the town assembled at the Mamaku Centre for a free lunch put on 

by Inglewood’s NZ 

Red Cross. We then 

settled back to enjoy a 

presentation given by 

Moira Shepherd, - 

"Sled Dog Life Lessons 

- Alaska ". 

She paralleled her 

stories and slideshow 

of Husky dog racing 

w i t h  a c t i v i t i e s , 

s t r e n g t h s  a n d 

personalities of people/ 

volunteers in Inglewood, and how we can use our 

activities, strengths and personalities to be a team that 

meets needs in the town.  

Her presentation was entertaining as we learnt about sled 

dog racing and saw ourselves and others portrayed in the 

beautiful dogs that Moira works with each Winter when 

she goes to Alaska. 

Inglewood’s NZ Red Cross, enjoyed putting on the 

afternoon, and hope to see the volunteers, and more, 

during next year's Volunteers Week. 

July, the middle of winter, and you 

will be excused for not wanting to 

spend time in the garden, on bleak, 

cold days. Although we complain 

about the cold, we do not have winters as extreme as in the South 

Island, but they tend to have wonderful gardens, and is that because 

their winters are colder, or their summers hotter? Maybe they 

spend time on the coldest days planning, what their flower displays 

will look like, so that at the first sign of warmth, they hit the ground 

running. 

I often see towns with 

beautiful hanging baskets line 

the streets, and planters 

overflowing with mass flower 

combinations. The beauty of 

flowers, is that there are no rights or wrongs, and sometimes, you just need 

to get out there and experiment. With perennials of petunias and 

calibrachoas, new colours and sizes are being grown each year for the home 

gardener. Combine both, add geraniums, and many of the other perennials, 

that you may already have in your garden. Take a few cuttings here and 

there, find a nice warm place, and have them ready for spring planting. 

So many new gardens are simplistic, maybe two or three plants repeated 

over and over, they might look tidy, for a while anyway, until they like 

everything else, starts to merge in together. Great, no gardening, but oh so, 

so boring. Hanging baskets for Inglewood, let’s check it out with our 

councillors, so what do you think, let’s get creative in our gardens, so put 

the jug on, and grab a gardening magazine, and dream big! Happy gardening! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are on the move in August 
 

Please use my cell phone 

 0272745465 until we are settled 
 

Happy to continue delivering 

 this great product to your door 
 

Robin and Lynda Barnes 

Above: Moira Shepherd sharing life 

experiences. 



T h e 

K a i m a t a 

S c h o o l 

PTA and 

families would like to 

thank the Inglewood 

community for their 

support in buying bags of 

feijoas this year.   

It has been a successful 

fundraiser for the school and a 

big thanks to Laurel and Ian 

Aitken from Purangi, for 

opening their Feijoa Orchard up 

to us again. 

In addition to providing great exercise for the pickers, it was a month of 

good team building for the mums, dads and kids who helped with sorting, 

bagging and selling. Thanks to all the school staff and families that sold bags 

to their neighbours, relations and workmates too!  

Now to start organising our Kaimata School Pet Day – add it to your 

calendar everyone, Wednesday 25 October. 

Kaimata School PTA Thanks You (Sarah Coogan) 
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Inglewood First July After 5 
 

held at 

NZ Farm Source 
Rata Street, Inglewood 

Wednesday 26 July starting at 5.15pm 
 

All Welcome            Door Charge $5 
 

REMEMBER TO BRING ALONG YOUR BUSINESS CARD FOR DRAW 
Please RSVP for catering purposes by noon Tuesday to  

inglewoodfirst@gmail.com or phone/text Vida at 0211840842 

Grant, Denise and Karen Lahood enjoying and reminiscing 

about Inglewood in the 1950/60’s while checking out the 

latest heritage exhibition. Earlier generation Lahood's were 

a big part of the Inglewood scene with oldest brother Bill 

started up dry-cleaning in the old Billiards Building which 

now is the Cue Theatre about 1948. Bill was shortly joined 

by his brothers Royce and Sonny forming the Cedar Dry 

Cleaners on Rata Street (now The Foxy Lady Boutique). 

Bill and Royce eventually gave over the running of the Dry 

Cleaners to Sonny who retired in 1985/86 after spending a 

total of 38 years in business in Inglewood. 

Lahood's Reminisce In Inglewood 

mailto:inglewoodfirst@gmail.com
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Keep Your 

Photos 

Articles 

Reports 

Coming 
 
 

 This is your 

Community 

Newspaper 

It relies on 

your input 
 

We try to include 

all photos and 

articles as space 

permits 

What’s on and 

Coming Events 
Please advise of your event 

7567030  moamail@funho.com 
 

Fritz Reuter Gallery 

Community Art (Rear Gallery) 

Open Daily 10.00 am - 4.00 pm 
 

Fun Ho! Toy Museum 

Daily 10.00 am - 4.00 pm 
 

Inglewood Heritage Centre 

Inglewood 1950s and 1960s 

Daily 10.00 am - 4.00 pm 
 

Kaimata-Waitui Hall AGM 

Wednesday 19 July - 7.30pm 

Kaimata-Waitui Hall 

All Welcome 

Rosemary 7568597 
 

Rural Ball After Dance 

Saturday 22 July 

Contact Karen 021 047 2403 
 

Cue Auditions - Plaza Suite 

Sunday 23 July - 2.00 pm 

Contact Joan 7567120 
 

RSA Mid Winter Dinner 

Inglewood Club 

Wednesday 26 July - 12.00 pm 

Contact Blanche 7567054 
 

Inglewood First July A5 

Farm Source - 26 July 

Contact Vida 0211840842 
 

Crop Swap 

Saturday 29 July - 10.00 am 

Contact Jayne 7566192 
 

Lions Annual Fertiliser Drive 

Sat 5 August 
 

Studio 64 

Hot Diggity 

Evening show Thur 10 August 
 

Daffodil Day 

Friday 25 August 
 

Sal Valentine and The 

Babyshakes 

Inglewood Town Hall 

Thursday 31 August - 7.00 pm 

Contact Fun Ho! Toys 7567030 
 

Lions Book Fair 

Saturday 14 October 

Inglewood Club, Moa Street 

9.00am - 4.00pm 

Donations can be dropped at 

Fun Ho! Toys 
 

Kaimata School Pet Day 

Wednesday 25 October 
 

Lions Christmas Parade 

Saturday 9 December 

 

Inglewood and Districts RSA 
 

Mid Winter Dinner at Inglewood Club 
 

Wednesday 26 July at 12.00 pm 

Please ring Blanche if attending 7567054 
 
 

Membership Pins and Badges available at Fun Ho! Toys 
 

Support your local RSA 

Blue Mountain Sewing 
I cover a wide variety of alterations: 

 

New/Used - Farm Clothes - Industrial 

Uniforms - Wedding - Formal Wear 

Curtains - Cushions made to measure 

Children’s range of 

Clothes - Book Bags - Pencil Cases 

Aprons and Cushions 

 on display and for sale 
 

Prompt friendly Service 

Colleen 
41 Richmond Street 
Between George Phillips Plumbing 

and Oscars (The Lime Green 

Building) 
 

Ph 06 7568284/0279100199 

Carpenter 

Home 
 

Maintenance 
 

  

General Repairs 

40 years 

experience 

No Job to small 

Fences - Decks 

Retaining Walls 

Reasonable 

Rates 
  

Call John 
0274 570279 



Photo News 
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Above: The Under 21 Inglewood Rugby Team from 1976/77 at Fern Lodge celebrating their recent reunion on Inglewood 

Rugby Clubs Old Timers Day. The team won the championship both years of 1976 and 1977 which was the first time in 19 

years Inglewood had won. 

Above Left: Congratulations to Sam Spranger who was awarded the Sir Peter Blake Young Leader’s Award recently by Stu 

Chapman from Westpac Bank. Sam was chosen because he is a reliable, hard working student at Egmont Village School who 

leads by example, encouraging others to try new things in a friendly and caring manner. Sam is a School Ambassador, he 

portrays the school values at all times and is a positive role model for the younger students in the school. He encourages and 

inspires others to achieve in all aspects of school life. Above Middle: After 20 years of faithful service, through wind, rain, 

snow, hurricanes, blazing sun our wonderful postwoman Wendy is saying goodbye. Wendy started with NZ Post in 1985 and 

has for the last 20 years been our posty. Wendy says this has been a most wonderful town to have worked in and has made 

many friends along the way. Above Right: Kaydin Barton (5) from Ratapiko School, Kaydin participated in a tree planting 

programme where Ratapiko and Waitoriki Schools worked with DOC to plant 400 trees at Everett Park on Wednesday 5 July. 

Below Left: Members of the RSA enjoying a lunch of fish and chips at the lodge. Below Right: Ratapiko and some of Kaimata 

School’s Kapa Haka group performing at the Community Childcare Centre as part of their Matariki celebrations.  
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